
MILLENNIUM PARK
PROJECT UPDATE
MARCH, 2024

Thank you for your continued interest in the Millennium Park construction project!

We are excited to share with you that we will be starting construction on April 1st!

Upper parking lot

The scope of Phase 3 includes renovation of the upper parking lot, main drive, pathways,
erosion control, signage, invasive species management, and site furniture.

Boston Parks understands Millennium Park is a major recreational part of the West Roxbury
community and we continue to strive to reduce impacts during construction. The park will
remain open during this phase of construction. We appreciate your patience during the
renovation of this amazing park.

Our contractor is Lorusso Corp, and we are happy to be working with again. They worked
on Phase 2 of the Millennium Park renovation as well as many other projects for Boston
Parks.
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WHAT TO EXPECT:
● Renovation of the upper parking lot will begin in April. The construction of the

upper parking lot will be phased into 2 phases (A and B) so that half of the parking
lot will remain open at all times.

● Access to the other two parking lots and the canoe launch will be available at all
times. Access to pathways from these two lots will always be available.

● The main drive may be closed for 48-72 hours during the weekdays to let the asphalt
dry but will remain open on weekends. Dates TBD

● No construction activity will occur on weekends.

WHAT YOUWILL SEE
Over the first few weeks you will see:

● Construction fencing
● Raise and reset curbing
● Pour concrete ADA ramps
● Southwest sidewalk and parking lot paving renovation

ANTICIPATED CONSTRUCTION TIMELINES
● Early- Mid Spring 2024: Upper parking lot South P Lot
● Mid Spring - Summer 2024: Continued upper parking lot renovation, main driveway

renovation, pedestrian pathways
● Fall 2024 - Restoration work

PROJECT MANAGER UPDATE
Boston Parks has a new project manager that will be taking over the Millennium Project.
Priyanka Vankina is new to Boston Parks, but has substantial experience that she brings
with her to the Parks Department. We are excited to transition this project to her. Moving
forward, updates on the project will come from Priyanka, her email address is:
priyanka.vankina@boston.gov

OTHER ITEMS:
Please use 311 to document non-emergency issues relating to park use, and 911 for
emergency situations relating to public safety. Construction questions and concerns can
be directed to Allison Perlman, Project Manager for Boston Parks and Recreation
(allison.perlman@boston.gov).

Project Website:
https://www.boston.gov/departments/parks-and-recreation/improvements-millennium-
park
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